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The November 1918 national vote held during the Spanish flu epidemic was a triumph of 

legitimate democratic succession, but at some cost: turnout sagged and scholars say in-person 

rallies, permitted in the final days, spread the infection. We can do better. Whatever your 

previous thinking on absentee and vote-by-mail procedures, minimizing the need for in-person 

voting is now the need of the hour. Every vote cast by mail is one that doesn’t add to waiting 

lines (already a headache even before social distancing) and the need for interaction at sign-in 

tables.  

Use of the mails aside, we should encourage as much of the process as we can to move online or 

even where appropriate outdoors (sunlight and fresh air probably disrupt virus transmission). Our 

greatest challenge is lack of time from being caught unprepared. 
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